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NEW WEBSITE 
Our new website is officially up 
and running!! Check out 
www.cvmce.org.au  

BAWLEY POINT 
Don’t forget to click Going to 
the Williga Park Event on our 
webpage, or email 
events@cvmce.org.au as we 
need number before the 
weekend… it’s going to be a 
great day!!! 

NEW MEMBERS 
Warm welcome to our new 
members: 

 Lindsay Bouton 
 Kelly Laybutt 
 Peter Roggero 
 Garry Traynor 

Currently postponed but please keep an 
eye on our website under Events for up 
to the minute updates.  
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Meeting Minutes- Tuesday 2nd March, 2021 

Commencing at 19.30 – Tomakin Sports Club 
Welcome 

 To approx 60 members  

Apologies 
 Ray Cootes, Rob Currell, Scott McCartney, Mark Smith 

Minutes of the Previous Club Meeting 
 Reviewed  

 Moved – Michael Rose 

 Seconded -George Muller 

Actions Arising from the Minutes of the Previous Club Meeting 
 Our cars being the last to drive over the old Bateman’s Bay bridge is being organised by Rob 

Currell. 

 
President’s Report 
New members were introduced, nominated and passed.  
Thanks to Michelle we now have new CVMCE membership cards. 
There has been great attendance on the Wednesday runs – we are obviously leaving the COVID rut! 

 
Secretary’s Report 
I have email links to the Bega Heritage Motor Club mag and Retroautos – if you would like the link 
please let me know. 
I would like to thank Peter Whithington for his donation of a bar-be-que to the club. It is currently 
being stored at George’s place. 
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Treasurers Report 
As attached. 

 Moved – John Taylor 

 Seconded – Donna Upton 
 

Registrars Report 
Those awaiting name badges – they are back on track and on the way! 
Members have been seen driving their H-plate cars on a daily basis. Police are recording car and plate 
details. This can affect our membership with the CMC which in turn affects our Historic Rego so please 
follow the rego requirements. 
 
Event Directors Report 
Wednesday Runs– A list has been created for Wednesday runs for the next 3 months which we be 
emailed out soon.  
  
Last Car across the Old Batemans Bay Bridge 
This event appears to be a moving target, the latest date we have is Saturday 27th March 4pm. 
The traffic control plan for the changeover will mean that the last vehicles to cross the old 
bridge will be doing so in a North to South direction. Members wishing to participate will be 
required to assemble in the vicinity of the Batemans Bay Public School to wait for the signal 
from the traffic controllers managing the changeover. Participants will need to be in place at 
the Surfside School on Mundarra Way an hour before the designated closure. Last minute 
communication to members will be via SMS so it is important that we have your current 
mobile number. Members who have not received an SMS from the club between now and the 
22nd March please email your mobile phone number to Jake at events@cvmce.org.au if you 
wish to be involved in this event. 
  
Sunday run to Willinga Park 28th March 
132 Forster Dr, Bawley Point. We need to know approximate numbers for this event by the 
22nd March. So could anyone wishing to attend please log on to the new web 
site https://cvmce.org.au/ and indicate on the Facebook page that they are going 
Departure points will be Adelaide Hotel car park Moruya at 9am and Cullendulla Road house at 
9:30 am 
  
Sunday Run 4th April 
Be warned this event is only for the hardy souls who wish to interact with tourists on Easter 
Sunday!! But great food, plenty of spectators, and great company. 10am River Café 1 Wharf St, 
Nelligen. 
  



The Vintage & Classic              
Motor Club of Eurobodalla 

March 2021 

 

March 2021 Page 4 
 

Anzac Day 
Morning Services (not dawn) at Tomakin and Moruya are official club runs. Members wishing 
to secure a prominent parking spot or participate in the march are advised to be there an hour 
before the advertised start time. Organisers of the Moruya event have offered us a cordoned 
off parking area in the park beside the ambulance station after the event. 
  
Tiddler Rally 1st and 2nd May 
For Motorcycles and those with an interest in motorcycles of less than ½ Pint (284cc) capacity 
see website soon for more details 
  
Historic Race Meeting Pheasant Wood 11th & 12th September 
Members wishing to participate “on track” should phone the circuit near Marulan directly on 
48411422 ASAP. More information for spectators will be available via the web site closer to 
the date. A flyer on this event is available on our Web site soon 
 
Editor’s Report 

Please send in any contributions for the Newsletter. New members could send in a brief history and 
pictures about themselves and/or their vehicle – we all love to hear a good story! 
General Business 
A motion was moved for new members joining 3 months before the end of the financial year to receive 
15 months membership i.e. their membership fees will last until June 30 the following year. 
The motion was carried. 
 
*Note: As the Club Constitution already states members joining after 1 January, have membership to 
June 30 in following  year this motion is invalid. 
 
It was asked if there has been a drop-off in membership applications with the new joining rules – and 
the reply was there has been no real affect. 
 

Raffles  
As we are unable to have raffles at the club we had a “random number guessing competition” with the 
prize being a voucher for Harvey Norman which was kindly donated by Jason Hines. The number was 
selected and written down by Paul Scott. The first number mentioned was the winning number - it was 
a very quick raffle!! The winner was Terry Goodall. 

 
Next Committee Meeting – TBA 
Next Club Meeting – 6th April, 2021  

 
Meeting Closed   8.30pm  
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